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Another month down!  As the Enforcers prepare to transition into the fall we welcome the cooler (at least slightly cooler) weather to come.  The mission here continues as we support the entire Camp Dogwood and still maintain personnel pushed forward to the brigades.  Right now the Mighty Main is supporting the largest Divisional Task Force that the present day army has ever seen.  This says a lot for the soldiers of the 1st Armored Division and the men and women of the 123rd MSB.  Daily we push supplies, fix equipment, and provide medical treatment to the entire division footprint.  


The highlight for this week was the battalion activities for Labor Day.  The battalion sponsored a volleyball, basketball, and horseshoe tournament in which companies were able to participate as willing.  The most anticipated event for the day was without a doubt the outstanding dinner of steak, hamburgers, chicken wings, and all the fixings prepared by our illustrious dining facility.  They certainly put on quite a show. 


This week I have also started sending many pictures to SPC Israel so that they can be posted on the FRG web page.  I hope that you all enjoy seeing a bit of what we are seeing out here.  More pictures are coming and will be posted soon.  


The big rumors floating around here are if and when the battalion will be moving and what is happening with the two-week leave policy.  The battalion is in the planning process and early execution of moving companies in echelon up to BIAP.  The Enforcers will more than likely be the last company to move due to our mission as the only medical support currently on Camp Dogwood.  I can tell you that we will be moving into better living conditions than we currently have and the quality of life should increase.  As far as the two weeks of leave…I have heard nothing as of yet on whether we will get it or not.  I will give you more updates as they come.  Let’s keep our fingers crossed.


The coming weeks have the Enforcers preparing for the upcoming Company Change of Command.  No definite date is set as of yet, but the goal is for the end of the month or early October.  CPT Cowger, currently the Medical Logistics Officer in the DMOC, will be taking the guidon and continuing the great Enforcer tradition of setting the standard for the battalion.  More information will be coming in next weeks SITREP.


Well, that is all for this week.  I heard great comments from all who participated in this past weeks VTC.  I am only sorry that we still have family members that are still on the waiting lists.  The upcoming VTC on the 10th is for the BIAP soldiers, but I will find out when the next Dogwood VTC will occur and place our last few families on that list.  Take care and until next week…
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